




CORRECTION NO. 1 

1986 ASHLEY NATIONAL FOREST 

LAND AND RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLAN 

The 1986 Ashley National Forest Land and Resource Management Plan (Forest Plan) contains an 

inconsistency regarding the use of the term sensitive species. Given this inconsistency, it has been 

determined that an administrative correction is warranted. 

Administrative Corrections, as defined at 36 CFR 219.31(b), may be made at any time, are not plan 

amendments or revisions, and do not require public notice or the preparation of an environmental 

document under Forest Service National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) procedures. Administrative 

Corrections include the following: 

• Corrections and updates of data and maps,

• Updates to activity lists and schedules as required by 219.30(d)(1)-(6),

• Corrections of typographical errors or other non-substantive changes, and

• Changes in the monitoring methods other than those required in a monitoring strategy (Sec.

219.ll(c)).

This Administrative Correction falls under the categories of "corrections and updates of data and maps" 

and "non-substantive changes". 

Background Information 

Forest Plan standard for Wildlife Objective 3 (Forest Plan, page IV-30) states "Resource activities will be 

allowed if they will not adversely affect any T and E or sensitive species." 

The Record of Decision for the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS} authorized Alternative J, which was 

the Balanced Resource Alternative, which is the current Forest Plan. The inconsistency occurs in the 

language that was written in the EIS and authorized in the ROD pertaining to wildlife management. 

Specifically, Chapter II - Comparison of Alternatives specifically states the following for wildlife and fish: 

"No action will be taken in any alternative that will adversely affect a Threatened or Endangered 

species." (pg. 11-36 of the FE/5) 

Forest Plan Correction 

Because the ROD authorized Alternative J, which the above excerpt pertains to, the language contained 

within the Forest Plan is incorrect. Considering this information, I am issuing the enclosed correction. 

Please replace page IV-30 in your copy of the Forest Plan with the enclosed page IV-30 which corrects the 

standard for Wildlife Objective 3 to read: "Resource activities will be allowed if they will not adversely 

affect any T and E species." I am making this correction to the Forest Plan, so that is consistent with the 

Final Environmental Impact Statement and the Record of Decision that authorized the Forest Plan. 

Should you have any questions regarding this correction, please contact our Forest Environmental 

Coordinator at the number listed above. 

Sincerely, 

Forest Supervisor 






